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SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SCHOOLS
COMMISSION ON COLLEGES

September 27, 2019

Dr. Tonjua L. Williams
President

St. Petersburg College
P. O. Box 13489

St. Petersburg, FL 33733

Dear Dr. Williams:

Thank you for submitting the following substantive change:

Substantive change:
Program Closure
Advanced Technical Certificate in Health Data Management
Submission date:
3/22/2019
Implementation date:
8/1/2019
Case ID:
SC006952

Saint Petersburg College has decided to close the Advanced Technical Certificate program in Health Data
Management due to low enrollment. The last two students participating in this program graduated in fall
2018. There are no students currently enrolled; therefore, none will be impacted by the closure. No new
students will be accepted as of fall 2019. The one faculty member associated with the Certificate also
teaches in the Health Information Technology degree program so will not be negatively impacted by the
closure.

The Board of Trustees of the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges
approves the closure of the Advanced Technical Certificate program in Health Data Management.

Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Denise Y. Young at 404-679-4501 or via email at
dyoung(@sacscoc.org.

Please include the Case ID number above in all submissions or correspondence about this substantive
change.
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Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.
President
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ce: Dr. Sabrina A. Crawford, Executive Director, Institutional Research and Effectiveness
Dr. Denise Y. Young
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